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culture and the living memory of their ancestors.”culture and the living memory of their ancestors.”

The Spinnaker

This year the Church is celebrating a Jubilee Year, an event which occurs every 25 years. The theme of the 2025 
Jubilee is ‘Pilgrims of Hope’. Last Sunday Year 12 students and staff participated in the diocesan launch of the Jubi-
lee Year by participating in a pilgrimage walk from Nobby’s Beach to the Sacred Heart Cathedral, Hamilton. Bishop 
Michael celebrated mass for parishioners and school communities from across the diocese. 

Also included in the celebrations on Sunday was also the launch of Project Compassion to coincide with the com-
mencement of Lent. On Wednesday, our school community gathered for our Ash Wednesday Liturgy.

The following prayer is the Jubilee Prayer:

Father in heaven, may the faith you have given us in your son, 
Jesus Christ, our brother, and the flame of charity enkindled in 
our hearts by the Holy Spirit, reawaken in us the blessed hope 
for the coming of your Kingdom. 

May your grace transform us into tireless cultivators of the 
seeds of the Gospel. 
May those seeds transform from within both humanity and the 
whole cosmos in the sure expectation 
of a new heaven and a new earth, when, with the powers of Evil 
vanquished, your glory will shine eternally. 

May the grace of the Jubilee reawaken in us, Pilgrims of Hope, a 
yearning for the treasures of heaven. 
May that same grace spread the joy and peace of our Redeemer throughout the earth. 

To you our God, eternally blessed, be glory and praise for ever. 

Amen
St Paul		  Pray for Us



Open Afternoon and Information Evening

Preparation for the 2026 School Year commences this Wednesday, with the College hosting interested families 
for our Open Afternoon, on 12 March, 2025 commencing at 4pm. Students will lead tours for the families and 
students. Families will be able to register their details at the link below. Tours will commence from the College 
Hall. 

The second event is St Paul’s 2025 Information Evening on Monday 7 April, 2025 commencing at 6pm in the 
College Hall. Information about St Paul’s will be presented, and students will provide insights into the life of a 
St Paul’s student. 

Interested families can register for both events at the link below:

www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/enrolment/student-and-parent-information-sessions/

Morisset Bus

In 2024 two diocesan funded buses commenced
operating from Morisset. One of the buses travels
from Morisset Train Station through Cooranbong
to St Paul’s. The second bus collects students from
the Bonnells Bay / Morisset Park peninsula and
Dora Creek before arriving at the college. 

The introduction of the buses has greatly assisted 
families and students, by dropping students off
and picking students up from the college grounds.  

Exploring St Paul’s Program

In 2025, the College will continue the successful 
‘Exploring St Paul’s Program’ for students in our 
feeder primary schools. During Terms 1 and 2 
students from the feeder primary schools will 
visit St Paul’s on Friday afternoons and undertake 
activities in Science, Food Technology and Drama / 
Music. The program provides an experience of high 
school for the students and builds closer links between our feeder primary schools. 

Today students from St Benedict’s Primary School Edgeworth were the first students to visit the College. St 
Paul’s looks forward to welcoming the students from our other feeder schools in the coming weeks.



Family and Community Engagement Meeting (FACE) Meeting 

The Term 1 Family and Community Engagement Meeting (formerly known as Parent and Carer Engagement 
Meeting – PEG) will be held online on Tuesday 18 March 2025 commencing at 6.00pm. Parents and Carers are 
asked to register at the link below.

The Agenda for the Meeting will be:

•	 Welcome to new families
•	 Change in name of meetings from PEG to FACE
•	 2025 Overview
•	 Feedback on Ministry, Wellbeing and Learning at St Paul’s.
•	 Parents and Friends Federation Report.
•	 Feeback and discussion on the College Uniform Survey
•	 General Business.

Link to register for the Family and Community Engagement Meeting:
https://forms.office.com/r/Vy4HKvkAAY

Throughout the day of the meeting a Zoom link will be forwarded to those parents and carers who have indi-
cated that they will join the meeting online.

Year 12 Retreat

On Wednesday to Friday of Week 4, the Year 12 students attended their Retreat. Students engaged in a range 
of spiritual and team building activities as a year group, small group, and they also took time for personal 
reflection in a wonderful natural setting at Bonny Hills. On Wednesday evening, Fr Paul Kamau celebrated Mass 
with the students.

Thank you to Mrs Pola-Kuras for developing the program and for facilitating the Retreat. I also wish to acknowl-
edge the teachers who attended the Retreat for three days with the students. Thanks also to our parents and 
carers, for your support of your children in enabling them to participate in this special experience in Year 12.



Mr Nicholas Wickham
Principal

International Women’s Day

On Friday, senior female students and staff gathered in the Damascus
Centre for our International Women’s Day Breakfast where Mrs Yates 
shared her journey of life. There was also a message from former 
student Yasmin Clydsdale who is a member of the Australian Jillaroos 
team and live musical performances from another alumni Mishayla 
Turner.

The College offers its gratitude to Yasmin, Mrs Yates and Mishayla for 
their contribution to the morning as well as to Mrs Burns for
organising the event, the other staff who assisted on the day
and to the Hospitality Staff and students for providing breakfast.

Real Women Event

Members of the Boolaroo, Warners Bay and Booragul Parish Real Women group have arranged an event for 
Monday 31 March 2025 commencing at 7.30pm in the Parish Hall at Warners Bay. The guest speaker on the 
evening will be Sr Margaret Scoope, a Mercy sister who has ministered around the world during her vocation. 
Further information can be found on the flyer included at the end of the Newsletter.

Enrolment Vacancies

There are currently places available in some year groups for 2025. If any current St Paul’s families are aware 
of any other families who are considering enrolling their students at the College, please encourage them to 
contact the school to discuss possibilities. 



Assistant Principal - Teaching and Learning

Assessment Handbooks- located on Compass

As previously communicated, the 2025 Assessment Policies have been made available to students and parents/
carers via Compass. 

The assessment handbooks are now located on Compass and not the school website. Please see below where 
you can access each Assessment Handbook. The dates of Assessment Tasks remain available on the Compass 
school calendar.

Accessing Assessment Handbooks for all year groups in COMPASS.

1.	 Follow this link: School Resources | Compass
2.	 Sign in to Compass
3.	 Click on Pencil Icon (Teaching and Learning) then School Resources

4.	 Click on Assessment Handbooks

The assessment handbooks can also be accessed through the favourites tab (star icon) on Compass.



Assistant Principal - Teaching and Learning

Emma Tierney
Assistant Principal - Teaching & Learning

NAPLAN- Years 7 & 9

Each year the National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) is sat by students in Years 3, 5, 
7 and 9. Students will participate in tests for writing, reading, conventions of language (spelling, grammar and 
punctuation) and numeracy. NAPLAN is just one part of our school’s learning assessment program. The tests 
assess literacy and numeracy skills your child is already learning at school, so the best preparation is their ev-
eryday classroom learning. Further information about NAPLAN is available on the NESA website (https://www.
nsw.gov.au/education-and-training/nesa/naplan) and the NAP website (https://www.nap.edu.au/naplan/
for-parents-carers).

Please see below the schedule for NAPLAN tests for 2025 at St Paul’s

Students will need the required equipment to complete their NAPLAN tests:

1.          Laptop- Charged (Ipads cannot be used to complete the tests)
2.          Pen/pencil
3.          Headphones- compatible with device- cannot be cordless
If you have any questions about NAPLAN, please contact myself by email or telephoning the school.

May the Lenten journey continue to be one that is self-reflective and an opportunity for spiritual growth, and 
as always, supported by the strength of the St Paul’s community.
I would also like to take this opportunity in light of International Women’s Day on Saturday, to acknowledge 
the contributions of the women of the college in providing inspiration, support and strength to all women.



Assistant Principal - Wellbeing and Engagement

As we move to the halfway point of Term 1, we reflect on how busy our schedules have been so far – We have 
welcomed our new Year 7’s, begun our Friday afternoon sport activities, shared our Opening School Mass, 
enjoyed those special moments at Year 12 Retreat, cheered loudly for our competitors at the Swimming 
Carnival, organised our systems for the upcoming NAPLAN, begun the season of Lent with our Ash Wednesday 
liturgy, started the Peer Support and Yr 7 Community building activities, as well as having enjoyed the myriad 
of excursions and incursions which adds breadth to our educational experience. The range of activities and 
opportunities available to our students can only be offered with the generous support of our dedicated staff 
who work tirelessly for the students in their care. We look forward to seeing what the end of Term 1 brings. To 
keep up to date with all that goes on at St Paul’s check out our Facebook page.

SRC

Our SRC team has also been finalised. These students will work with Mr Morgan and Mr Yates throughout the 
year and will be involved in organising many fund-raising activities as well as listening to the student voice. The 
first fundraiser for the year will be a pancake stall on Tuesday 11th March.

Congratulations to the following students who will be members of the 2025 Student Representative Council 
and who will continue to meet weekly with Mr Morgan and Mr Yates throughout the year.

2025 Student Representative Council

College Leaders
Cleo Doyle, Emily O’Grady, Jesse Walsh, Orlando Maratos

House Leaders

CHISHOLM
Ariel Lynch, Cooper Betts and Nina Dean

MACKILLOP
Sienna McKibbon, Isabele Mould and Lauren Kohlhagen

THERRY
Ella Tupou, Cerys Smith, Bryanna Stackhouse

POLDING
Harvey Reano, Sarah O’Connor and Pyper McAllister

Care Group Representatives
7CG1 Alexander Kaniowski
7CG2 Paige Summers
7CG3 Josie Gloury
7CG4 Tobias Cotton-Young
7CG5 Campbell Pritchard
7CG6 Kyan Van Der Velde



8CG4 Milly Graham
8CG5 Pippa Evans
8CG6 Cameron Pryor
8CG7 Zoe Everingham

9CG1 Alyssa Mackay
9CG2 Zachary Mould
9CG3 Tom Eddy
9CG4 Sienna Grasso
9CG5 Charlie Wood
9CG6 Lewis Ord + Shylah Howard ( 2 Terms Each )

10CG1 Mia-Jayne (MJ/Mia) Dawes
10CG2 Tiana Beckwith
10CG3 Bridget McEwan
10CG4 Beau Jenkinson
10CG5 Kailey Sievers

11CG1 Lana Snedden + Madeline Platt (2 terms each)
11CG2 Rose Williams
11CG3 Kim Makinyire
11CG4 Ashtyn Ferguson
11CG5 Noah Lozanovski

12CG1 Hunter Williams
12CG2 Ella Tupou
12CG3 Pyper McAlister
12CG4 Max Walsh
12CG5 Mitchell Owen
12CG6 Sophie Fuller

SchoolTV

SchoolTV is a wellbeing resource that can support parents with the challenges relating to modern-day 
parenting. This resource helps build relationships, foster connections, enable understanding and break down 
barriers to navigate a pathway towards better mental health and wellbeing for young people. It can assist in 
starting conversations on topics that are sometimes awkward or difficult to tackle. Parents are encouraged 
to take the time to check out the great articles that are included in this resource. The website link: https://
booragul.catholic.schooltv.me/category-latest-newsletter provides many articles, advice and discussions on 
adolescent issues such as friendships and belonging, resilience, positive parenting, eating disorders, school 
transition, body image and many more.

Our Adolescent Children

Sometimes as parents we blindly navigate these adolescent years not knowing whether what we are doing is 
right? We question ourselves and what’s going on with our children as they begin to develop
and grow into their own individual identities.



I think it’s reassuring that our experiences as parents are shared and the key to successfully navigating these 
years is to continue to support and create an environment of trust for our children.

Anne-Maree Shipman
Assistant Principal - Wellbeing & Engagement



Swimming Carnival

Congratulations to all participants who attended our annual school community swimming carnival. The enjoy-
ment of students and healthy competitiveness was awesome. Yr 12 influenced the fun in the day with their 
carefree and ‘we can do it!’ attitude. 

Our whole school carnivals are great days to build community and allows the students to have a somewhat 
stress free day and hang with friends. 

26 students qualified for the Diocesan Swimming carnival which will be held Tuesday 11th March. We wish all 
these students the best of luck for all of their events. 

All Schools Triathlon

Recently, Madeline Platt,  Caine Platt and Ben Cowen represented the Diocese in the All Schools Triathlon. 
Whilst the 3 students performed really well, Congratulations is extended to Madeline who will compete in the 
Nationals Championships in Perth later this month.  Good luck Maddi. 

Girls School Rugby League

Calling all female students who would like to be a team member of the 14s and 16s Rugby League team. We 
have entered into the NSWRL 13s a side competition. Please see Mrs Woolley or Mr Penny if this is you. 

Sporting News



Sport Choices Term 2

Sport choices will open this Friday 14th March. Selections will close Friday 21st March. A Compass notification 
will be uploaded with available sport choices for students to view.  
Rep Sport for Term 2 – Netball, Basketball (Boys) and Tennis is available. 

The Rep Tennis is a Tennis knockout competition that is new this year. NSW Tennis is running this as a social 
competition for all students in the Diocese. We must enter teams of 8 students. Please see Mrs Woolley for 
more information regarding rep sport next term. 

Upcoming Events

•	 This week – Basketball Rep Trials during lunch (Friday Sport Team Term 2)
•	 11th March – Diocesan Swimming Carnival
•	 19th March – Diocesan Knockout Football Competition Girls 
•	 20th March – Diocesan Knockout Football Competition Boys 
•	 31st March - Fast 5’s Netball – Yr 11 and Yr 12 students
•	 8th April – Athletics Carnival 
•	 9th April – Diocesan Netball Trials 15yrs and 18yrs

Jodie Woolleyll
Sport’s Coordinator



Harmony Day

Join us to Celebrate Harmony Day 

On Wednesday 19 March we invite students to dress in appropriate orange clothing (enclosed shoes must be 
worn) to celebrate the incredible cultural diversity that we have in our school. Students will need to bring a 
gold coin donation that will go to Caritas to support their humanitarian work in Australia and globally. 
There will be a food truck serving Mexican Nachos as well – Kids size $7 and Adult size $13. Please bring your 
money on the day. 

We look forward to celebrating with you all! 



Last week Year 8 celebrated their commitment to wearing the correct uniform.  Everyone who has zero (like 
a doughnut) uniform infringements earned themselves a doughnut.  What a great way to start a Friday! Well 
done Year 8!

Year 8 News

Kerrie-Lee Guest
Leader of Wellbeing and Engagement  - Year 9



School Photos/Immunisation



Canteen News



ATTENTION LEARNER DRIVERS

Don’t miss your chance to join a PCYC Safer

Drivers Course.

Complete the course to receive 20 hours off your logbook!!

Module 1: A 3 hour facilitated group discussion on how to 

manage risks on the road.

Module 2: A 2 hour in-vehicle coaching session to develop 

low risk driving strategies.

For more information or to book check out our website 

https://www.pcycdrivereducation.org.au/

If you have a valid Pension or Healthcare card in your name, 

call your local club to find out how you can get the course for 

fully fee exempt!

Community News



The NSW Youth Advisory
Council (YAC) plays an
important role in advising
the NSW Government on 
subjects relevant to young 
people across the state.

The 12 positions of the
council are open to young
people from diverse locations,
life experiences and backgrounds
between 12 and 24 years of age, 
living in NSW.

Questions?

Feel free to contact the
office on (02) 9248 0970
or acyp@acyp.nsw.gov.au

Have your voice heard and represent the children and young people
of NSW. Apply online before 20 April 2025.

Learn more online at acyp.nsw.gov.au or
scan the QR code to start your application.



College Uniform

Please see below the updated Uniform pricing from LOWES Glendale as well as the link to the website here: 
https://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/about-us/school-life/uniform/



Clothing Pool 

Located at the hall end of the
Student HUB

Open : 8.30am-9.30am 
Thursdays

For all uniform/clothing pool

needs outside of these

hours please contact the main office.

Please notify the main office by

email of any changes to personal

or medical details.

Email: admin@booragul.catholic.edu.au

From the Office



From the Finance Office

2024 School Fee Information

School fees comprise of Resource, Tuition, Diocesan Family School Building Levy (DFSBL), Camps/Retreats and 
Electives and are the responsibility of parents/carers of students enrolled at the school.

Tuition Fees Year 7-10 $2033, Year 11-12 $3089

The Diocesan Tuition Fee is set each year by the Diocese. 

Family discount on full rate diocesan tuition fees is available to parents who have more than one child attending a 
Catholic School in this Diocese.

•	 1 child family - 0% - full rate 
•	 2 child family - 15% - each child
•	 3 child family - 25% - each child
•	 4 + child family - 50% - each child

Concessions on Tuition fees are also given to account holders of a current Health Care/Pension card. Please provide 
a copy of original card to finance@booragul.catholic.edu.au

Diocesan Family & School Building Levy (DFSBL) $1638

The DFSBL is charged to the oldest child for each family. The levy is pooled to contribute towards past, present and 
future costs for building projects across all existing schools, and for the development of new Catholic schools within 
the Diocese.

Resource Fees Year 7-10 $860, Year 11-12 $810

The resource costs are set by each individual school. Fees are used to pay school resources, educational activities, 
student textbooks, various low cost excursions/incursions, photocopying, computer technology and amenities.

Elective Fees Year 9-12

Students who choose to undertake specific subjects, will be required to pay additional charges per year to cover 
specific expenses associated with the individual subject.

Retreats/ Camps

The Year 7 & 9 Camp and 10 & 12 Retreat are compulsory, and it is expected that all students attend as per 
conditions of enrolment in a Catholic school. Costings are calculated based on all students attending, venues and 
buses have to be paid when booking is first made. Your understanding of this would be very much appreciated.



Mrs Erica Gale - Finance Officer
finance@booragul.catholic.edu.au

Friday Sport Payment & Consent

For your convenience, you can now consent and pay for your child’s Friday sport through Compass each Term. The 
account holder (name on your statement) is the only one who can access Compass to make these payments, if you 
would like joint access to Compass so both parents can make payments please complete and return the attached 
joint access form.

https://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/media/5915/compass-joint-access.pdf

Support

The Catholic Schools Office declares that genuine inability to meet tuition and other fees does not exclude access to 
a school within the system by a child of a family genuinely committed to Catholic faith and practice.

For families experiencing financial hardship or wishing to discuss other payment arrangements please contact the 
College Principal or Finance Office to make an appointment. These discussions and arrangements regarding fees are 
strictly confidential.

The collection of all school fees is to ensure the best possible learning environment for your child.

Account Statements

All fees are billed yearly in February, and it is recommended a regular weekly, fortnightly or monthly instalment 
is made from February to November to ensure your account is fully paid by 30 November, 2024. Our preferred 
method of payment is via Bpay (BPay detail are on your monthly statement) however fees may also be paid via EFT, 
Credit card, cheque and Centrepay. If you require assistance with calculating your weekly, fortnightly or monthly 
payment amount, please email finance@booragul.catholic.edu.au 

2024 School fee account can be viewed at any time through Compass and updated statement are emailed at the 
beginning of each month. Families who have a nil balance will not receive a statement. 

	 Finance Contact Details: 	 Erica Gale
					     finance@booragul.catholic.edu.au
					     Telephone: 4958 6711



St Paul’s Catholic College

Address:		  Primrose Street, Booragul
Postal:			   PO Box 194, Boolaroo NSW  2284
Telephone:		  4958 6711
Email:			   admin@booragul.catholic.edu.au
Web Site:		  http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/ 

Switch/Reception
Hours:			   8.30am until 3.30pm

Finance Office
Hours:			   8.30am to 2.30pm
Email:			   finance@booragul.catholic.edu.au

Canteen
Telephone:		  4946 3115

Clothing Pool:		  Please see the main office for uniform needs.

IMPORTANT UPCOMING DATES

12 March: Open Afternoon

12 March: School Photos

19 March: Harmony Day

20 March: School Photo Catchup

7 April: Information Evening

8 April: Athletics Carnival

11 April: Pupil Free Day

Contact Us


